
Daily News Update – July 11,
2021
Nice Day For A 6th Wedding Anniversary.

 

VIDEO: Bayley Says Goodbye To WWE Thunderdome.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-bayley-says-goodby
e-wwe-thunderdome/

Voting Now Open For The WWE Bumpy Awards.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/voting-now-open-wwe-bump
y-awards/

WWE RUMOR: Future Plans For The Usos May Surprise You.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wwe-rumor-future-plans-u
sos-may-surprise/

Wrestling Legends Rip Fan Who Jumped Barricade At AEW
Dynamite.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wrestling-legends-rip-fa
n-jumped-barricade-aew-dynamite/

WWE Now Accepting Wrestler Applications Via TikTok.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wwe-now-accepting-wrestl
er-applications-via-tiktok/

Out Of Many, Won: Best WWE Moment Named At ESPY Awards.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/many-won-best-wwe-moment
-named-espy-awards/
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As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.

Smackdown – February 9, 2007:
Get Done With It Already
Smackdown
Date: February 9, 2007
Location: Qwest Center, Omaha, Nebraska
Attendance: 7,000
Commentators: Michael Cole, John Bradshaw Layfield

We are less than two weeks away from No Way Out and that means
it is time to try and make that show mean something. The main
event will be a battle of the Wrestlemania main events, which
means we get to see the big angle to set up at least one of
the Wrestlemania title matches. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a recap of Undertaker winning the Royal Rumble
and  ultimately  choosing  to  face  Batista.  I  know  they’re
talking about this a lot but it’s kind of a special situation.

Undertaker vs. Miz

That’s a big way to start. Undertaker grabs the arm to start
and hits a quick Old School. Miz bails to the floor and the
chase is on, with Miz getting in some forearms on the way back
inside. That earns him a running big boot and a beating in the
corner, followed by the chokeslam. The Tombstone finishes Miz
in a hury.
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Rating: D+. Total and complete squash here as Miz only got in
a few forearms. That’s all it should have been too as Miz is
the kind of guy who can get back to whatever level he needs to
be  at  with  a  few  promos.  Undertaker  is  primed  up  for  a
Wrestlemania World Title match and it makes sense to show that
he is on a roll heading into the show. Not much of a match,
but it did what it was supposed to.

Post match, Undertaker gives him the Last Ride through the
announcers’ table. That should prove the point.

Rey Mysterio is back in two weeks.

Deuce and Domino vs. Paul London/Brian Kendrick

Non-title again and Cherry is here with Deuce and Domino.
Kendrick gets knocked into the corner to start and it’s time
to forearm him in the back for an early two. We hit a slightly
less early chinlock before Domino knees him in the face for
two. Deuce comes in and knocks London off the apron, setting
up a chinlock of his own.

A jumping kick to the face gets two on Kendrick as this is
totally one sided so far. Kendrick kicks him away and brings
in London to pick up the pace a bit. Everything breaks down
and Kendrick misses a slingshot dive tot he floor. That leaves
London to get slammed off the top, setting up a cutter/top
rope ax handle combination (that’s a new one) to pin London.

Rating: C-. London and Kendrick have been champions for a long
time now and it is time to move on to someone else. Sometimes
you need to bring in another team and have them beat everyone,
which is what we’re seeing here. This was another nearly one
sided match and again, that is what it needed to be.

Maryse, with champagne, welcomes us back from a break.

Commentary talks about Kane vs. King Booker, including a clip
of Kane and Booker fighting at the Royal Rumble. Now last week



makes a lot more sense.

King Booker and Queen Sharmell want Kane suspended after last
week. Long gives him a match at No Way Out instead, which has
the two of them hopping mad minus the hopping.

Matt Hardy vs. Joey Mercury

Yes again. Matt knocks him into the corner to start as we hear
about a tag team ladder match for the titles at No Way Out,
because we haven’t had one of those in a long time. It’s time
to go after Mercury’s busted face and we take a break. Back
with Matt doing more of the same until he is knocked into the
corner.  A  middle  rope  faceplant  bangs  up  Matt’s  knee  and
Mercury has a target of his own.

The leg is draped over the rope for a kick to the knee and
Mercury starts cranking away. Mercury gets creative by taking
the boot off and hits a Robinsdale Crunch on the ankle. Matt
catches him on top with a superplex but Mercury is right back
on the leg. The bulldog out of the corner gives Matt two more
and the middle rope legdrop, with the unbooted foot, gets two.
The Side Effect is loaded up but the leg gives out, allowing
Matt to grab a rollup for the pin.

Rating: C. Normally I would say they’re done, but we already
heard that there is going to be another match involving these
two at No Way Out. The Armageddon spot with Mercury’s nose
exploding was an incredible visual, but it isn’t like it needs
to go on forever like this. Matt had to do this with Gregory
Helms and now he is having to do it again with Mercury. Come
up with something new.

Here is Mr. Kennedy for a chat. Kennedy has been hearing about
how Wrestlemania is going to be Batista’s World Title against
the Undertaker’s Streak. That is a match with a lot of buzz
but he is the buzzkill. He has beaten both of them on multiple
occasions but now he is being overlooked for Wrestlemania. How
dare these people overlook him? How dare Undertaker overlook



him?

Undertaker may have chosen to face Batista but after tonight,
Kennedy  is  going  to  Wrestlemania.  Batista  is  overlooking
Kennedy because he has a million dollar body but nothing in
his head. Tomorrow, Batista’s bags are going to be a lot
lighter…and here is Batista for the fight. Security breaks it
up and Kennedy uses the distraction to post Batista. This was
Kennedy doing what he did best and he was good here.

Finlay vs. Boogeyman

Fallout from Boogeyman trying to kidnap the Leprechaun last
week. The gyrations are on to start with Finlay hitting a
headbutt….and hurting his own head in the process. They head
outside with Finlay being sent head first into the apron but
Finlay takes over back inside. Finlay drops some elbows for
two but Boogeyman gyrates up.

That earns him a clothesline to put him right back down but
Boogeyman  knocks  him  out  of  the  air.  Boogeyman  hits  a
powerslam into a splash, followed by a running elbow in the
corner. A big boot drops Finlay but here is the Leprechaun to
go after the bag of worms. Boogeyman cuts him off and loads up
the worms, allowing Finlay to get in a shillelagh shot to the
leg for the pin.

Rating: D. This is a good example of why Boogeyman didn’t need
to be in the ring very often. The match was awkward and sloppy
as they did not exactly seem to be on the same page. The
ending means we are likely in for more of this goofy stuff,
but it is pretty much the only ridiculous thing on the show at
the moment so it could be a lot worse.

We look back at Undertaker massacring Miz earlier.

Gregory Helms vs. Daivari

Non-title and Daivari’s return to Smackdown after a pretty



long absence. Helms starts fast and sends him outside as JBL
compares Helms to Evander Holyfield. This takes us into a rant
about how there are no cruiserweights in boxing, ignoring that
Holyfield himself was the undisputed Cruiserweight Champion.
Back in and Daivari hammers Helms in the back and we hit the
chinlock with a knee between the shoulders.

Helms fights up and is promptly backbreakered down. Daivari
misses a guillotine legdrop though and they’re both down for a
bit. Helms hits a clothesline and hammers away as JBL points
out how quiet the fans are. Another backbreaker gives Helms
two but the Nightmare on Helm Street is broken up. A rollup
with a grab of the rope gives Daivari the pin.

Rating: C. Just get the title off of Helms already. Much like
London and Kendrick, there is nothing left to be done with the
title reign, but in this case, there is very little to care
about with Helms in the first place. He has held the title so
long and barely ever done anything with it, which should tell
you almost everything you need to know about the title.

Maryse, from a bed, tells us to keep watching.

Wrestlemania Recall: Pete Rose meets Kane.

Kristal is in Teddy Long’s office and asks how she looks.
After taking off a bit of clothing, she asks again (edited off
of Peacock), but here is Jillian Hall to interrupt. She wants
to sing on American Idol, but Long has a better idea. At No
Way Out, we can have a Diva Talent Invitational featuring
women from all of the shows. Oh dear.

No Way Out rundown.

Smackdown World Title: Mr. Kennedy vs. Batista

Batista is defending and we get the Big Match Intros. Kennedy
gets shoved down to start and it’s time to hide in the ropes.
A  hard  whip  into  the  corner  puts  Kennedy  down  again  and



Batista seems rather calm. This time it’s Kennedy taking over
in the corner but Batista isn’t having any of that and slams
him down again. Batista takes him back into the corner and
hammers away, including the shoulders to the ribs. Kennedy
takes him down by the arm though and we take a break.

Back with Kennedy stomping away and they head outside with
Batista being sent into the steps. Kennedy takes too long
going up top though and gets caught (as heels do), only to
snap Batista’s arm across the top. The Kenton Bomb connects
for two and we hit the armbar again.

That’s broken up and a collision puts Kennedy on the floor,
where a belt shot knocks Batista silly for two. Batista is
fine enough to hit more shoulders in the corner, followed by
the spinebuster. That’s good for a very delayed two so Batista
hits a running clothesline into a powerslam. There’s another
spinebuster and now the Batista Bomb connects to retain the
title.

Rating: C+. There was absolutely no drama here but at some
point you have to give Kennedy his one on one title shot to
get it out of the way. Kennedy has been fluttering around the
World Title scene for a long time now and this clears the path
to Wrestlemania. Let them do their thing here so the real
stuff can take place at Wrestlemania, as it should.

Post match here is Undertaker for the staredown to end the
show.

Overall Rating: C-. This was the housekeeping show more than
anything else as they had a few things to take care of before
we could move on to No Way Out and then Wrestlemania. The two
champions losing didn’t help things but it should set up some
stuff for No Way Out, which needed the help. Unfortunately
there  wasn’t  much  on  this  show  other  than  a  bunch  of
rematches, but hopefully things can pick up in the next few
weeks.



 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

ECW on Sci Fi – February 6,
2007: The Big Bad
ECW on Sci Fi
Date: February 6, 2007
Location: Qwest Center, Omaha, Nebraska
Attendance: 7,000
Commentators: Joey Styles, Tazz

There is a new big bad around here and it happens to be Vince
McMahon himself. That could be a rather scary proposition for
ECW, which seems ready for a battle between the old and new.
It is hardly a brand new idea in wrestling but at least it has
some natural legs around here. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a recap of Vince McMahon arriving next week and
not liking anything around here, save for Elijah Burke. That
resulted in Burke getting beaten down by the ECW Originals,
which you had to know was coming.
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The ECW Originals (Sandman, Tommy Dreamer, Balls Mahoney, Sabu
and Rob Van Dam) are in the ring and here is Vince McMahon to
join them. Vince asks what a cornhusker is, thinking it sounds
like something that belongs in adult films. As he looks around
the ring, he sees a bunch of has beens. Actually make that a
bunch  of  NEVER  HAS  beens,  as  most  of  these  people  have
criminal records so they had to go to ECW.

As Vince said last week, anything bout the original ECW sucks
so these men suck too. He’s standing in the middle of Jurassic
Park with these dinosaurs, but worry not because tonight, they
are going extinct. Sandman loads up the Singapore cane but
Vince reminds him who signs their checks. These guys are going
to be in action tonight….or at least most of them as Vince
can’t stomach all of them in one show. They better not break
any rules or touch any officials though, or they’re fired.

Snitsky is coming.

Kevin Thorn vs. Tommy Dreamer

Hold on a second though as we need Matt Striker as guest
referee. Thorn has Ariel in his corner and jumps Dreamer to
start. Dreamer gets sent into the buckle and choked on the
ropes, followed by an elbow to the face. The chinlock goes on
until Dreamer hits a Stunner for the escape. A Sky High plants
Thorn but Striker claims a knee injury to prevent a count.
Thorn is back up with a clothesline to knock Dreamer over
Striker, who can count the pin.

Hardcore Holly is ready to prove himself to Bobby Lashley.

Video on Bobby Lashley growing up and succeeding in amateur
wrestling. Now he goes to schools where kids hold his title,
including one who seems a bit too comfortable with it.

Bobby Lashley vs. Hardcore Holly

Non-title. Lashley powers him into the corner to start and the



delayed vertical suplex connects early. A quick hot shot gets
Holly out of trouble though and the shoulder gets posted. Said
shoulder is sent into the steps and it’s time to head back
inside for the reverse chinlock. Make that a waistlock as the
memories  of  hurting  Lashley’s  shoulder  are  already  fading
away.

Holly  ties  up  the  legs  for  I  guess  you  would  say  the
Sharpshooter’s fourth half cousin twice removed by marriage.
That is switched into an STF and then back to the waistlock as
Holly  shows  his  versatility.  Lashley  powers  up  with  an
overhead belly to belly, followed by a backdrop. The gorilla
press powerslam finishes Holly out of nowhere.

Rating: D+. Lashley’s matches continue to not go so well and
this time a lot of that was due to Holly. Why would you do two
big moves to the arm and then ignore it for a bunch of ribs
stuff? That was the majority of the match and that is hardly a
way to keep the attention going. Another Lashley match that
leaves you shaking your head, which is getting tiresome.

Post match here is Snitsky to jump Lashley with a big boot,
setting up Holly’s Alabama Slam to leave Lashley laying.

Balls Mahoney vs. Marquis Cor Von

Mahoney has a neck brace thanks to Umaga on Raw and Matt
Striker is timekeeper. Cor Von is smart enough to go straight
to the neck, including forearms and a clothesline. There goes
the neck brace but Mahoney avoids a charge in the corner and
jabs away. That just earns him the Pounce into a cobra clutch
and Mahoney is out in a hurry.

Extreme  Expose,  this  time  with  a  schoolgirl  theme.  Matt
Striker interrupts though because he is guest ring announcer
for the main event.

Elijah Burke vs. Rob Van Dam



Marquis Cor Von is guest commentator (Tazz and Styles didn’t
notice) and Kevin Thorn is guest ring announcer. Also, anyone
who interferes in any way is fired. Joined in progress with
Van Dam hitting a suplex for two but Burke sends him out to
the apron. A jawbreaker sends Van Dam into the barricade and
Vince McMahon is very pleased in the back.

Burke grabs a double arm crank back inside, setting up the
double knees to the chest. Van Dam kicks him in the head and
grabs the monkey flip out of the corner. There’s the Five
Star…but the bell rings while Van Dam is still in the air. It
turns out to be a mistake (made by Thorn) and Burke is right
there with a low blow to pin Van Dam.

Rating: C-. This didn’t have much time to do anything and it
was much more about the angle than anything else. There is
nothing wrong with that on an angle heavy show like this one
and thankfully they kept it short. Burke seems to be getting a
push and that is not a bad thing, as the lack of Sylvester
Terkay may have been the trick for him.

Post match the beatdown is loaded up but the Originals run in
for the save to clear the ring.

Overall Rating: C-. The wrestling was not the point here, as
we now have a major story going on throughout the show. That
is what ECW has been needing, as too much of the show’s
history has been a bunch of short term stuff. Paul Heyman
leaving was a big hit to where things are going, but now they
seem to have found a new direction. Make things better from
the ground up and we could be on to something around here.
This wasn’t a great show, but it was an important step.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books



at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

Daily News Update – July 10,
2021
Well That Was A Busy One.

 

BREAKING: Top SmackDown Star Injured, Out Nine Months.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/breaking-top-smackdown-s
tar-injured-nine-months/

Two NXT Superstars Appear Debut On SmackDown.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/two-nxt-superstars-appea
r-debut-smackdown/

Another NXT Star Coming To SmackDown.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/another-nxt-star-coming-
smackdown/

Money In The Bank Card Shaken Up, Two Matches Changed.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/money-bank-card-shaken-t
wo-matches-changed/
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Three Names Added To Money In The Bank Ladder Matches, One
Removed.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/three-names-added-money-
bank-ladder-matches-one-removed/

YES? NO? Update On Daniel Bryan’s WWE Status.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/yes-no-update-daniel-bry
ans-wwe-status/

More On Bayley’s Injury, Including What Happened.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/bayleys-injury-including
-happened/

You Won’t See Paul Heyman On WWE As Much Anymore.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wont-see-paul-heyman-wwe
-much-anymore/

As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.

Smackdown – July 9, 2021: The
Big One Before The Big One
Smackdown
Date: July 9, 2021
Location: Yuengling Center, Tampa, Florida
Commentators: Pat McAfee, Michael Cole
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It’s the final Smackdown at the ThunderDome and that is a long
time in the making. The big story coming into this week is
Bayley blowing out her knee at the Performance Center, meaning
she will be lucky to make it back to Wrestlemania. Other than
that, it is time to see who else is in the men’s Money in the
Bank ladder match. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a recap of Roman Reigns vs. Edge.

Jimmy Uso tries to go into Reigns’ locker room but Paul Heyman
stops him like one of Tampa’s finest. Reigns has something
special planned for Jimmy for later.

Opening sequence.

Here are Paul Heyman and Roman Reigns for a chat. After a long
canned ROMAN SUCKS chant, Reigns talks about how he does not
like Edge suggesting that he is in Reigns’ head. Reigns might
have been a bit scared at Wrestlemania when he was in the
crossface but then he stacked them and pinned them. They even
printed a shirt up about it! Two weeks ago, Edge got to Reigns
because he wasn’t focused. Reigns has some family stuff going
on so let’s deal with that right now.

Cue Jimmy Uso, to say he tried to take care of Edge last week
when Reigns was on vacation. Reigns asks when Jimmy got to
make some decisions for them, but last week wasn’t a vacation.
This brings out Jey Uso, to say Reigns needs to keep his head
up while the brothers win the Tag Team Titles again. Reigns
says Jey hears what he wants to hear it but Reigns wants all
three of them to succeed. They need to do it together though
and everyone hugs.

Baron Corbin talks about how he needs to win tonight because
he has lost everything, from his crown to his car and maybe
even his house. He has won Money in the Bank before and he can
do it again.

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/07/02/smackdown-july-2-2021-the-waiting-game-gan-be-fun/


Long video on Corbin losing everything to Nakamura.

Earlier today, Nakamura and Rick Boogs arrived in Corbin’s old
Mercedes, which they bought at an auction.

Money in the Bank Qualifying Match: King Nakamura vs. Baron
Corbin

Big E. (in a Bayley shirt) is on commentary, with his feet
soaking of course. Corbin can’t handle Nakamura’s entrance and
jumps him in the aisle as we take a break before the match.
Joined in progress with Corbin hammering away but Nakamura
sends him into the corner for the running knee to the ribs.
The sliding knee gives Nakamura two but Corbin is right back
with a half crab.

That’s broken up and they head outside, with Corbin dropping
him onto the announcers’ table as we take a break. Back with
Corbin grabbing Deep Six for two but Nakamura grabs a triangle
choke. Corbin reaches the rope for the break but Kinshasa is
cut off with a hard clothesline. Back up and Nakamura kicks
him down, setting up Kinshasa for the pin at 10:59.

Rating: C-. Now just stop it with these matches already. They
have proven their point and there is no reason to see them
fight again for a VERY long time. This is something like their
sixth or seventh match in less than three months. How much
more  do  you  need  to  prove  between  these  two?  Corbin  can
continue his downward spiral with someone else, but this is
done.

The Usos make amends.

Here are Natalya and Tamina to answer a challenge from some
new team in a non-title match.

Tegan Nox/Shotzi Blackheart vs. Natalya/Tamina

Non-title and it might be Shotzi/Nox (in the tank of course),
because the name shortening might have already started. Nox



takes Natalya down to start and it’s off to Shotzi for an
assisted cannonball. Tamina comes in to kick Shotzi down and
knocks Nox off the apron. Nox comes in sans tag as everything
breaks down. Tamina is sent outside but Natalya drops Nox as
well. Shotzi hits a running clothesline to Natalya, setting up
the Ball Pit for the pin at 3:18.

Rating: D+. Well that happened. The team debuted, they beat
the boring champions, and now we are likely getting a rematch
next week. Maybe they will actually switch the titles, but for
some reason WWE likes having Natalya and Tamina hold onto the
things as the interest continues to sink further and further.
Let us have a spark for a change, but I’m not sure I can
imagine that happening.

Edge is ready to call out Roman Reigns later tonight.

Here is Sonya Deville to announce Bayley’s replacement at
Money in the Bank. First though, we see a clip from the
injured Bayley, blaming the fans for everything that happened
and saying whoever replaces her isn’t as good. Deville says
that Bianca Belair will not be defending the Women’s Title at
Money  in  the  Bank,  but  rather  next  week  in  Houston.  Her
opponent will be……Carmella, who comes out to brag about how
gorgeous she is.

Cue Liv Morgan to snap about how Deville is playing favorites
with the choice, but Deville says Morgan is getting Carmella’s
spot in Money in the Bank. That’s enough for Morgan so here is
Bianca Belair to replace her. Belair isn’t sure if Bayley is
telling the truth about her injury but Belair will be waiting
to finish this when Bayley gets back. As for Carmella, she
better be ready for next week.

Paul Heyman tells Roman Reigns what Edge said, including that
Edge questioned Reigns’ manhood. Reigns is not pleased.

Toni Storm is coming. Dang they are raiding the NXT women’s
division.



Money in the Bank Qualifying Match: Cesaro vs. Seth Rollins

Kevin Owens is on commentary. Cesaro suplexes him down to
start and then takes it to the mat with ease. A high crossbody
gets two on Rollins but the threat of the Neutralizer sends
him outside for a bit of a fit. Rollins wrecks most of the
announcers’ table to a deadpan reply from Owens.

We take a break and come back with Cesaro in trouble as Owens
continues to not be impressed. Rollins sends him hard into the
steps and takes it back inside to drop a knee for two. We hit
the chinlock to stay on the neck, followed by a kick to the
back of the head for two. Cesaro fights up again and hits the
reverse  Angle  Slam  for  two  before  going  up  top.  Rollins
catches him on top and tries the superplex into the Falcon
Arrow but Cesaro reverses into a crash down to the floor.

We take another break and come back with Cesaro not being able
to get the Sharpshooter but pulling Rollins out of the corner
instead (with the turnbuckle pad coming off in the process).
The Neutralizer is countered into a hurricanrana into the
exposed buckle for two, followed by a rollup with a grab of
the rope for the same.

Rollins blasts him with a shot to the back of the head for two
more and Cesaro is busted open. Cesaro is sent outside with
Rollins ramming him into various things. That isn’t enough for
the countout so Rollins hits a DDT onto the ramp for nine with
Cesaro diving in to beat the count. The Stomp is countered
into a rollup for two but Rollins kicks him in the face. The
uppercut staggers Rollins, who is right back with the Stomp
for the pin at 18:20.

Rating: B. I can’t say I’m not disappointed by Cesaro coming
up short again but I also can’t say I’m a bit surprised.
Cesaro got his big moment at Wrestlemania but that’s about as
far as he is going to go. Rollins being reheated makes sense
as he has a history with Reigns for a big match down the line



so that all makes sense. It is still a bit deflating, but you
have to expect that with anything involving Cesaro.

The Usos go a-Edge hunting but don’t knock on his dressing
room door so they can catch him by surprise. Post break, Jimmy
goes through the door like a stop sign but there is no Edge.

Seth Rollins is VERY excited about beating Zazzaro but isn’t
surprised because he is on another level. Rollins talks about
his history with Reigns and promises to win, but Edge pops up
behind him. Edge promises to call out Reigns right now and
sneers at Rollins.

Chad Gable brags about Otis being a human wrecking ball. Otis,
in a normal voice, promises to destroy anyone.

Here is Edge to promise to destroy anyone who gets in his way.
We see Edge crossfacing Roman Reigns and Jimmy Uso, and now he
wants Reigns out here right now. In the locker room, Reigns
says he has this covered and wants the Usos to stay here
(hopefully leaving the keys with Paul Heyman). Reigns comes to
the ring but the Usos follow him out. That isn’t happening
though as Reigns says he has this before slowly getting in the
ring.

The fight is on but here are the returning Mysterios to jump
the Usos. Edge loads up the spear but Jey grabs his leg. Rey
breaks that up and the Mysterios hit a double 619 to the Usos.
The spear drops Jey as Roman leaves like he should be doing.
Edge breaks off a piece of chair to crossface Jey and then
does the same to Jimmy, holding his arm in place for at least
the second time this week. Jey gets it again as Reigns walks
off to end the show. This Edge feud continues to not be good,
but that is kind of the case with everything Edge does outside
of the ring these days.

Overall Rating: C. This was all about shaking things up a bit
before we REALLY get back to normal next week. There were
debuts, a tease of another debut, a pair of returns to end the



show and a long main event level match as well. It’s no
classic as a lot of the action wasn’t great, but they did
enough to keep me interested for the future. Jimmy Uso still
being around is weird, but maybe they’ll do something about
him sooner rather than later. At least I hope they do.

Results
King Nakamura b. Baron Corbin – Kinshasa
Tegan Nox/Shotzi Blackheart b. Natalya/Tamina – Ball Pit to
Natalya
Seth Rollins b. Cesaro – Stomp

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

205  Live  –  July  2,  2021:
Maybe Try A Break In?
205 Live
Date: July 2, 2021
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Nigel McGuinness, Vic Joseph
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Welcome to the all new 205 Live, as the roster was completely
gutted by all of the releases earlier this week. That means we
could be in for a lot of fresh blood, which could be a good
thing. Then again, it isn’t going to matter if the overall
structure of the show isn’t changed as well. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

The opening video looks at the NXT Breakout Tournament, with
qualifying matches beginning tonight. So there is the way
around doing anything new this week.

Breakout  Tournament  Qualifying  Match:  Guru  Raaj  vs.  Andre
Chase

Chase is better known as Harlem Bravado. They fight over the
wristlock to start and Raaj takes him down for the meaningless
early control. A hiptoss into a headlock takeover works a bit
better for Raaj and he grinds away to keep Chase down. Back up
and Raaj chops him into the corner, setting up a monkey flip
for two. Chase gets smart by sending Raaj throat first into
the top rope and a Russian legsweep gives Chase two of his
own.

A running elbow gets the same and we hit the chinlock. That’s
broken up and Raaj fights up to start the comeback. A bulldog
into a basement dropkick gives Raaj two but Chase elbows him
in the face again. Chase’s slingshot flipping Stunner sets up
something like a t-bone brainbuster for the pin at 8:26.

Rating: C. Pretty basic match here and there was nothing that
made either of them stand out. Chase has a bit of an odd way
about him which works for some reason though and that’s often
enough to keep you around. I’m not sure how far I can imagine
either of them going, but you have to try someone new at some
point and that is what they are doing here.

Breakout Tournament Qualifying Match: Desmond Troy vs. Joe
Gacy

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/06/28/205-live-june-25-2021-fare-ye-well/


Gacy has been around the independent scene for a long time.
They’re ignoring the weight limits around here too as both
guys have a bit of size to them. Gacy powers him into the
corner to start but Troy shoves him down to yell a bit. Troy
grabs an armbar, setting up a quick crossbody for two. Another
armbar takes Gacy down but he’s back up with a suplex for his
own near fall.

Now it’s Gacy working on the armbar, followed by a bunch of
clotheslines in the corner. The armbar goes on again, though
at  least  this  time  Gacy  switches  into  a  chinlock.  That’s
broken up as well and Troy hits a flying clothesline into a
northern  lights  suplex  for  two.  Three  straight  gutwrench
faceplants give Troy two but Gacy hits a release Rock Bottom.
A handspring clothesline finishes Troy at 8:33.

Rating: D+. I wasn’t feeling this one as they didn’t exactly
do much to keep my attention. It was a bunch of clotheslines
and armbars from Gacy, who was presented as a bigger star.
He’s a bigger name in wrestling but he didn’t feel like a
force here. This was just a match for the most part and not
much of a showcase.

Overall Rating: C-. This was nothing like a regular edition of
205 Live and it was kind of a downgrade as a result. These
matches  weren’t  quite  interesting  and  I  wasn’t  overly
interested  in  either  of  them.  Hopefully  the  rest  of  the
tournament is a bit better, because these matches pretty much
came  and  went  without  making  me  want  to  see  the  people
involved again.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:



http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

Bayley Out Nine Months
https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/breaking-top-smackdown-s
tar-injured-nine-months/

 

Gah that’s a rough one as Bayley was on a roll.  A replacement
for  her  Money  in  the  Bank  match  is  being  named  tonight
and…..it almost has to be Sasha Banks right?

Daily News Update – July 9,
2021
Great News On Terry Funk And Not Much On Everyone Else.

 

Scheduling Issues May Keep John Cena Away From Summerslam.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/scheduling-issues-may-ke
ep-john-cena-away-summerslam/
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WWE RUMOR: Update On Brock Lesnar’s Summerslam Status.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/important-update-brock-l
esnars-summerslam-status/

Terry Funk’s Interesting Take On The Gobbledy Gooker.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/terry-funk-gobbledy-gook
er-fan/

Very Positive Update On Terry Funk’s Health.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/positive-update-terry-fu
nks-health/

Former WWE Star Tells Surprising Story About Goldberg.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/former-wwe-star-tells-su
rprising-story-goldberg/

RUMOR: Stephanie McMahon, Networks Working On Building WWE
Audience..

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/rumor-stephanie-mcmahon-
network-executives-working-building-wwe-audience/

Several New Details On Jimmy Uso’s Arrest.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/several-new-details-jimm
y-usos-arrest/

WWE Was Very Confused Over Another Released Wrestler.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wwe-confused-another-rel
eased-wrestler/

As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
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the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.
 

 

NXT UK – July 8, 2021: Maybe
They Don’t Need Takeover
NXT UK
Date: July 8, 2021
Location: BT Studios, London, England
Commentators: Nigel McGuinness, Andy Shepherd

I’m not entirely sure what to expect from this show and that
is a nice feeling. Above all else, there are a lot of ways
things could go, but first we have a grudge match between
Trent Seven and Eddie Dennis. I like both guys a good bit so
hopefully they can do something good here. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Nathan Frazer vs. Kenny Williams

Williams works on the arm to start but gets flipped into the
corner for his efforts. Frazer takes him down without much
effort and they run the ropes until Williams gets taken down
into an armbar. The stomping is on in the corner and Williams
is sent outside for the dive. Back in and Frazer hits a
running shoulder to the knee to take over and the cranking
begins. The knee is fine enough for a sunset flip but Williams
kicks him in the face for the same. There’s a running kick to
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the knee in the corner and Frazer is in trouble.

That doesn’t last long a Frazer kicks him away and starts the
comeback with some forearms to the head. A top rope kick to
the face (which Frazer probably shouldn’t be able to do) gets
two but the leg gives out again. Williams hits a belly to back
faceplant for two but Frazer is back up with an enziguri. The
Nightmare on Helm Street plants Williams but he rolls to the
apron before the frog splash can launch. There’s another kick
to the ribs and the referee gets distracted, allowing Williams
to  pull  him  into  the  steel  turnbuckle.  Bad  Luck  finishes
Frazer at 9:04.

Rating: C+. The ending surprised me as I wouldn’t have bet on
seeing Frazer lose here. He is someone who seems to have all
kinds of potential and it is odd to see him losing under
almost any circumstances. That being said, they need some
fresh names higher up on the card so letting Williams get a
win is worth a chance giving how far he has come as of late.

We look at Jordan Devlin injuring A-Kid’s knee last week.

Joe  Coffey  and  Rampage  Brown  have  a  chat  in  Sid  Scala’s
office.

Video on Meiko Satomura vs. Amele.

Mark Andrews vs. Lewis Howley

Sam Stoker is here too and if Andrews wins, Subculture gets a
Tag Team Title shot. Howley drives him into the corner to
start and cranks on the arm. That’s reversed into an armbar on
Howley, followed by a Rey Mysterio sitout bulldog for two.
Andrews sends him outside for the suicide dive but Howley
sends him shoulder first into the post. Some quick posing sets
up a legdrop for two on Andrews, who is right back with a
spinning crossbody for two. Howley is sent outside but the
baseball slid is countered with a ram into the barricade.



Back in and we hit the chinlock, which is broken up in short
order. Andrews goes up to try a middle rope moonsault but gets
pulled out of the air, only to snap off a tornado DDT. Howley
doesn’t seem to like getting kicked in the face and a sunset
flip gives Andrews two. Stoker pops up on the apron for a
distraction  so  here  is  Subculture  to  take  care  of  him.
Andrews’ rollup gets two more but Howley loads up a suplex.
That’s reversed into the Stundog Millionaire though and Fall
To Pieces ends Howley at 9:18.

Rating: C+. There is something so goofy about Pretty Deadly
that it is hard not to like them at least a bit. It helps that
they can wrestle a decent enough match like this one, so there
is  actually  a  little  substance  there.  You  could  all  but
guarantee Subculture getting the shot, though I’m not sure I
can  believe  they’re  winning  the  belts  in  one  of  Pretty
Deadly’s first major defenses.

Jack Starz is disappointed after last week and Dave Mastiff
comes in to say he did a good job last week, even if he is
kind of the gatekeeper around here. Mastiff doesn’t care for
this being filmed.

Tyler Bate doesn’t like Gallus trying to one up each other but
he’s down to defend the Heritage Cup. Just ask.

Blair Davenport vs. Laura di Matteo

Davenport (more famous as Bea Priestley) cranks on the arm to
start but gets blasted with a clothesline for her efforts.
That doesn’t last long though as Davenport runs her over and
hits a top rope double stomp for two. A neckbreaker gives
Davenport two but Matteo is back with a short DDT for the
same. Davenport hits a double springboard dropkick though and
a hard knee finishes Matteo at 3:13.

Rating: C-. Not much time for this one and Matteo got in a lot
of  offense  of  her  own.  The  good  thing  is  that  Davenport
dominated in the end, as she should. Davenport is going to



have to do a bit to get to the title picture around here,
especially when her name is perfect for the stuck up 24 year
old playing a rich high school girl in a CW drama series.

Post match Davenport says she is here to face everyone and you
have never seen anyone who wrestles like her.

Jinny doesn’t like Aoife Valkyrie hiding in the shadows and
promises to expose Valkyrie as a little girl playing dress up.

Teoman sits down with Rohan Raja, who says that he is forever
loyal  before  they  are  family.  Next  week,  they  are  facing
Ashton Smith and Oliver Carter.

In two weeks: Ilja Dragunov vs. Walter II.

Trent Seven vs. Eddie Dennis

Seven unloads with chops in the corner to start but gets
headlocked over. That earns Dennis a slam into a legdrop for
two and Seven sends him outside. The suicide dive sends Dennis
into the barricade but he takes Seven down on the floor. Back
in and a swinging sitout Rock Bottom gives Dennis two, meaning
it’s time to stomp away. Seven spins him around into a DDT
though and they’re both down. Dennis blocks a German suplex
and hits….kind of a Rock Bottom turned into a slam for two.

We hit the cravate (which you would expect to be more common
around here) but Seven slips out and strikes away. The layout
slam gives Seven two but he misses a top rope flip dive.
Splash Mountain sets up the Severn Bridge, only to have Seven
pop up and hit the half and half. Dennis nails a clothesline
though and they’re both down again.

They slug it out from their knees and then their feet with
Seven trying the Birminghammer. That’s broken up as well so
Dennis kicks him in the face as Primate and Tyson T-Bone come
out. Dennis says he has this and tries a superplex, which is
reversed into a super sitout slam for a bunch of near falls.



With nothing else working, the Birminghammer finishes Dennis
at 11:34.

Rating: C+. Both guys looked good here and it is nice to see
Seven winning more on his own. Tyler Bate would seem to be the
big star of the team (as he should be) but Seven winning on
his own is nice to see too. The match got some time and they
went back pretty well, making this a solid TV main event.

Post match Primate and T-Bone come in for the beatdown but
Tyler Bate runs in for the save. Bate even busts out some
nunchucks  to  make  it  go  faster  to  end  the  show.  Really?
Nunchucks? For these two?

Overall Rating: B-. That might be a bit high but I liked this
one a good bit. They didn’t have anything major going on
(though Walter vs. Dragunov II will be rocking) but everything
was at least watchable if not quite good, continuing a trend
with this show. It’s weird in that this show doesn’t really
need a Takeover or any kind of a special on the horizon most
of the time, though seeing what they could do at a high level
would be nice. For now though, they can settle for being one
of, if not the, best weekly wrestling show.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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Main Event – July 1, 2021:
Keep Spinning The Wheel
Main Event
Date: July 1, 2021
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Kevin Patrick, Byron Saxton

This show was turned upside down last week as it was all about
NXT, which is not something you see happen around here. I’m
curious to see what they have this week, but it would not
surprise me to see quite the downgrade this time around. Then
again, the surprises have been coming a lot faster around here
and it might be the case again. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Veer vs. Drew Gulak

Shanky and Jinder Mahal are here with Veer. Gulak gets powered
into the corner to start and seems a bit worried here. An
armbar doesn’t get very far on Veer, who shrugs off a kick to
the leg and punches him down. The sidewalk slam does it again
but Veer misses a running boot in the corner. The nerve hold
doesn’t last long so Veer goes with a neck crank instead. Back
up and Gulak starts kicking at the leg, setting up a leglock
to keep Veer down. That’s broken up as well so Veer slams him
down,  setting  up  a  jumping  elbow  for  two.  Three  straight
corner splashes set up a baseball style clothesline to finish
Gulak at 5:02.

Rating: C-. The match was a David vs. Goliath style but you
are only going to get so far under these circumstances. Veer
isn’t ready to carry a match on his own and Gulak isn’t going
to win anything big. That makes Gulak’s control feel a bit
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like filler, though at least the match stayed short enough.

Quick look back at Roman Reigns destroying Rey Mysterio inside
the Cell.

From Smackdown.

Here are Roman Reigns and Paul Heyman for the State Of The
Universal Title Address. We see a video on Reigns beating Rey
Mysterio in the Cell, plus Reigns beating up Dominik for a
bonus. Heyman talks about all of the people that Reigns has
beaten up, including the Fiend, Cesaro, Kevin Owens, Braun
Strowman, Edge, Daniel Bryan and Rey Mysterio. Reigns has
cleaned  out  the  division,  so  now  he  needs  to  make  an
announcement.

Before he can speak, cue the returning Edge to jump Reigns and
the  fight  is  on,  with  Edge  knocking  Reigns  outside.  A
clothesline off the apron lets Edge send Reigns face first
into the announcers’ table over and over. Back in and Reigns
hits a Superman Punch to cut Edge off. Reigns goes for a chair
but walks into a spear.

Edge loads up the Conchairto but here is Jimmy Uso to cut him
off. That earns Jimmy a spear through the barricade as Reigns
and Heyman escape. Edge: “WHERE YOU AT ROMAN???” On the stage
dude. Just turn to the right. Posing ends the show. This works
well as Edge didn’t get his big singles match, so he’ll do
fine for the Money in the Bank challenger. Like Heyman said,
who else is there?

Video on Bobby Lashley vs. Kofi Kingston, including Lashley
wrecking Xavier Woods inside the Cell.

From Raw.

Here is Kofi Kingston for a chat. Last week, his best friend
Xavier Woods was locked in the Cell with Bobby Lashley and put
in everything he had, like he always does. Woods showed he can



hang at that level and he should get the respect he deserves.
Kofi was forced to watch Woods in the Hurt Lock from outside
the Cell and now it is time for some revenge.

Cue MVP, with Lashley’s women, to laugh off the idea that
Kingston is going to be able to beat Lashley. Kingston thinks
Lashley  is  going  soft  though,  and  that  is  coming  from  a
unicorn wearing, pancake tossing hip swiveler. MVP had to save
Lashley from losing the title a few weeks back and Kingston
knows he can win. Every week, a layer is stripped away from
Lashley and by the time we get to Money in the Bank, Lashley
might look like MVP.

Kingston talks about never taking time off as WWE Champion,
including taking the title to his hometown in Ghana to show
that anything is possible. MVP has Lashley on vacation and
taking days off and someone is going to take the title from
him. That is going to be Kingston at Money in the Bank. MVP
thinks Kingston did all that stuff to feed his own ego and is
sounding as confident as Woods did last week.

Kingston says Woods is going to be back next week and thinks
MVP has been milking his knee injury for the better part of
six months. MVP says he isn’t cleared for combat or else he
would take Kingston down. That’s enough for Kingston to go to
the floor and, after ducking a cane shot, hit Trouble In
Paradise. That’s a bit aggressive over someone not medically
cleared.

Lucha House Party vs. Mace/T-Bar

Gran Metalik starts against T-Bar, including being sent to the
apron so he can kick T-Bar in the head. The high crossbody is
pulled out of the air so Metalik settles for the running
hurricanrana instead. The reverse Sling Blade allows Lince
Dorado to come in for a headscissors but T-Bar takes him into
the corner for the tag to Mace. That’s fine with Dorado, who
knocks him away and hits a top rope clothesline. The House



Party clears the ring and poses as we take a break.

Back with Mace ramming Dorado’s head into the mat So T-Bar can
slaps on the front facelock. Dorado gets rammed face first
into the mat, allowing Mace to drop a middle rope elbow. A
quick shot to the face staggers Mace though and a middle rope
crossbody puts him down. It’s off to Metalik to pick up the
pace and Mace is taken down again. A moonsault misses though
and Mace grabs a Boss Man Slam for two, with Metalik making
the save. Everything breaks down with T-Bar and being sent
outside, leaving Mace to catch Metalik with a sitout chokebomb
for the pin at 8:56.

Rating: C. Much like the opener, this was about a normal sized
team against a pair of monsters. This time around though, you
had some more talented small guys who could make Mace and T-
Bar look a bit better. T-Bar shouldn’t need that as much, but
the monsters just aren’t that good. I’m not sure why, but they
should be a layup and instead are barely scraping by here.

We recap Riddle winning the battle royal to earn a shot at a
Money in the Bank spot for Randy Orton.

From Raw.

Money In The Bank Qualifying Match: Drew McIntyre vs. Riddle
vs. AJ Styles

Omos is here with Styles and if Riddle wins, Randy Orton gets
the spot. McIntyre starts fast with the overhead belly to
belly suplexes, followed by the crazy high backdrop to Styles.
It’s too early for the Claymore so they go outside, where
McIntyre loads up a powerbomb onto the announcers’ table.
Riddle dives out of the air to break that up but Styles posts
both of them to take over. Styles and Riddle fight to suplex
the other through the announcers’ table until Riddle settles
for one on the floor.

Back up and an enziguri drops McIntyre, allowing Riddle and



Styles to slam him through the announcers’ table. We take a
break and come back with Styles working on Riddle’s leg but
wisely going outside to stomp on the still down McIntyre. Back
in and a half crab has Riddle in trouble, with Styles being
smart enough to keep it on when Riddle makes the rope. A
brainbuster gives AJ two but Riddle is back up with a hanging
DDT. The RKO is loaded up but AJ is back with something close
to a Burning Hammer for two.

McIntyre is back in though and gets rid of AJ, setting up the
reverse Alabama Slam to Riddle. The Claymore misses though and
Riddle dumps McIntyre out to the floor. Riddle is back up with
a penalty kick to each of them and the springboard Floating
Bro hits both of them for a big crash. Some kicks to the chest
have Styles and McIntyre down again but Styles sends a kick
into the steps.

Riddle thinks his (bare) foot is broken so it’s time for some
medics to take him out. We come back from another break with
Riddle  gone  and  McIntyre  possibly  tweaking  his  knee.  A
neckbreaker takes Styles down but he slips out of a superplex
attempt. The fireman’s carry neckbreaker gets two, as does a
Michinoku Driver to Styles.

A quick Calf Crusher has McIntyre in trouble but here is
Riddle with a taped up ankle for the Bromission to break
things up. AJ goes for the ankle for the save but McIntyre is
back up. An enziguri, with the bad foot, drops McIntyre to the
floor and Riddle jumping knees AJ out of the air. The RKO hits
Styles but Omos pulls him out at two. The Claymore gives
McIntyre the pin on Riddle at 26:41.

Rating: B-. This was really long and the ending was a bit
disappointing, but at least they had some solid action to fill
in a large chunk of the show. Riddle fighting for his best
friend is a good story and I could go for more of that in the
future, though I don’t think Orton is going to be overly happy
with his partner taking the fall. Good main event overall, but



they could have chopped it down a bit.

Overall Rating: C. You had some decent original wrestling but
this was all about the big main event. This week’s show was
certainly a return to form as there was nothing to suggest
that the match had such a different episode last week. Money
in the Bank needs to come and go already, if nothing else so
we can have fans back. They need to add in what they can, but
WWE needs to give them something to cheer about and I don’t
think this was it.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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